
MHS Golf Policies and Procedures 

Policies 
 Workouts: 
 
1.  Required daily workouts 
 
2.  Workout clothing: Collared shirt, khaki pants, shorts or skirt.  Golf    
course attire. 
 
3.  Proper behavior as defined by their coach. Any unacceptable behavior can  
result in suspension or dismissal from the program. 
 
4.  Players must provide their own transportation to and from practice and in 
some instances local tournaments. 
 
5.  Players must provide their own clubs. 
 
6.  In accordance with MISD policy, cell phone use during practice will  
result in the cell phone being confiscated and turned into their house  
principal. 
 
7.  No electronic devices will be allowed during scheduled practice times. No 
cell phones or headphones. They aren’t allowed at tournaments. 
 
8.  Coach has final say on all dress and grooming issues. (i.e. clothing,  
hair, body piercings and tattoos) 
 
Attendance: 
 
1.  Players are expected to attend all practices and workouts. If they miss 
any practice for any reason, they will be marked absent. It is the 
responsibility of the golfer to fix their attendance. Like any other class, 
you are either in class or you are absent. 
 
Grading Policy: 
 
1.  Players will get a daily participation grade for each day. If they are at 
practice on time and participate 100% of the time they will receive a 100 for 
that day. If they are not at practice, for any reason, they will receive a 0 
for that day. If they are late, for any reason, and are at 50% of the 
practice, they will receive a 50 for that day. Like any other class, if you 
miss an assignment it is a zero until it is made up. A golfer can make up a 
zero by playing 9 holes at a course, keeping score and having the pro in the 
pro shop verify and sign the score card. Once that score card is turned in 
the grade of zero will be changed.  
 
Tournaments: 
 
1.  Players positions for tournaments are decided by their coach. 
 
2.  Players must travel to and from the tournament with their team.  Any  
changes must have prior permission from the coach. 
 



Lettering: 
 
1.  All players who are on the District Championship roster and finish the  
Season in good standing will letter in golf. Their first year playing in the 
District Championship, they will receive a letter jacket. Every year after 
they will receive a certificate of participation.  
 
Golf Booster Club and Scholarships: 
 
1.    Effective the 2017-2018 school year, golf scholarships will not be 

awarded. 
 
2.  If you do not join the MHSABC, at the end of the year banquet your 
golfer’s meal will not be paid for.  
 
  


